
FALKIRK COUNCIL

EXTRACT OF MINUTE of MEETING of the ENVIRONMENT AND HERITAGE
COMMITTEE held in the MUNICIPAL BUILDINGS, FALKIRK on TUESDAY 18
SEPTEMBER 2007 at 10.30 AM.

EH4. LOCAL TRANSPORT STRATEGY 2006 – 2009: ANNUAL MONITORING
REPORT 2007

There was submitted Report (circulated) dated 7 September 2007 by the Director of
Development Services which provided Members with a summary of the first Annual
Monitoring Report.

Councillor Mahoney, seconded by Councillor C R Martin, moved that the Report be
noted.

By way of an amendment, Councillor J Constable, seconded by Councillor Carleschi,
moved that this Council undertakes that any surveys undertaken will not result in an
introduction of parking charges in outlying areas of the district.

The  Committee  adjourned  for  a  short  time  at  this  point  to  consider  the  terms  of  the
amendment.

On  reconvening,  and  in  terms  of  Standing  Order  19.7,  Councillor  Mahoney,  with  the
consent of himself as Convener, and the seconder of the motion, altered the text of the
motion  adding  that  the  content  of  the  report  does  not  indicate  that  there  are  any
proposals to introduce parking charges in outlying areas.

In terms of Standing Order 21.4(1) a vote was taken by way of a roll call, there being 11
Members present, with Members voting as undernoted:-

For  the  Motion  (7)  –  Councillors  Buchanan,  Lemetti,  C  MacDonald,  McLuckie,
Mahoney, C R Martin and Nicol.

For the Amendment (4) – Councillors Carleschi, Coleman, J Constable and McNally.

Accordingly, AGREED in terms of the Motion that the Report be noted and, moreover
that the content of the report does not indicate that there are any proposals to introduce
parking charges in outlying areas.


